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Report of the Historical Committee

July meeting  - ARRL Board

The Historical Committee (HC) cares for and administers the ARRL’s considerable collection of photographs, preserved documents and donated artifacts. Most of these are located in a caged area on the 2nd floor of the League’s offices in Newington, Connecticut, and many of the artifacts are displayed in the foyer and first floor hallway. Care and cataloging of the collection are provided by the part-time services of Perry Williams, W1UED, Curator, and volunteers, principally Charles Griffen, W1GYR.

At the January 2010, ARRL Board meeting, President, Kay Craigie, N3KN appointed the following members to he Historical Committee: 

Joyce Birmingham, KA2ANF - Chair

Tom Frenaye, K1KI

Art Goddard, W6XD

Charles Griffen, W1GYR

Gary Johnston, KI4LA

Dick Norton, N6AA

Dave Sumner, K1ZZ

Perry Williams W1UED, Curator

 For the first half of 2010, the Historical Committee has been very active protecting and preserving critical documents and photographs.  

· Continued cataloging of paper file collection. Archivist Perry Williams, W1UED and volunteer Charles Griffen, W1GYR continue to work diligently cataloguing paper collections that began five years ago 

· The freezer that was ordered to help preserve the most critical of the photographs/negatives that were fast deteriorating, was delivered and Volunteer Mike Marinaro, WN1M has packed them in special archival envelopes/boxes and placed them in the freezer 

· Investigation revealed that paper collections, including photographic prints, destined for digitization were in generally good condition and were not in danger of immediate deterioration, and their digitization could be postponed.  A smaller scanner was purchased and is being used by Mike
· The dehumidifier has been installed in the office storage room that is home to the most valuable collections of Amateur Radio Handbooks, QST’s and various other Amateur Radio hard cover books
Storage boxes, file cabinets, and bookcases have been purchased to protect the collections.

Work continues in the following areas:

· Scanning and identifying photographs and other material
· Reviewing and Cataloging various articles in the Filing Cabinets

· On the ‘Wish-list’ was to hire part-time administrative support.  Due to the depletion of grant funds, this will not be possible this year.  We will continue to press for volunteers within the organization and the surrounding Amateur Community

Below are some highlights of the July 1, 2010 

ARRL Historical Committee Conference Call.

On Thursday, July 1, 2010, the members of the entire Historical Committee met at the request of Chairperson, Birmingham, via ARRL Conference Bridge.  The Committee discussed a great number of things and set some goals for the future:

· First and foremost, the urgency to obtain ‘under-studies’ to follow the path of Perry Williams, and Charles Griffen

· Suggestion was made to solicit local volunteers in the area to help out 

· Staff members, such as Bob Allison, or Joel Hallas were suggested to become a part of the program of preservation

· There was discussion of making use of volunteers across the US – such as Art Goddard from California.

· A 100-year Anniversary of ARRL – book is being written by Art Goddard  

· Suggestion to contact Steve Ford, WB8IMY to see if he is writing a book on ARRL – 100 Years.

· Clarification of ownership between documents of the IARU and ARRL 

· Continued ‘triage’ for documents 

· Reviving the ‘inventory of hardware’ in the warehouse and at the ARRL artifacts that are on display; as was originally performed by Jim Maxwell.  Perhaps a well-defined catalogue of inventory could help us acquire more grant resources

· Possible alignment of the preservation of documents and artifacts to tie into the W1AW Preservation Fund

· Plans for the 100 Year Anniversary of ARRL in 2014 – what will be needed from Historical Committee and the Curator and his staff?

· Explore the possibility of moving Charles and Perry to a healthier more ‘office-like’ atmosphere – away from the cage area that houses the documentation

· It is the feeling of the Chair and the Committee, that formally allocated funding for the Historical Committee needs to be an on-going part of the ARRL budget.  Additionally, a public disclosure (QST article/photos), of the current needs and initial work done by the Historical Committee should be a priority in order to raise positive member awareness for continuing the preservation of the history of Amateur Radio for our future members.

Thanks to all who continue to support the Historical Committee.

Respectfully submitted:

Joyce Birmingham, KA2ANF

Chair, ARRL Historical Committee
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